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 Kindergarten classes focus on faith formation, academic 
success and programs for children, all within a play-based 
learning environment.  Teachers and Early Childhood 
Educators work together to develop your child’s natural 
curiosity and excitement for learning.  Archbishop O’Sullivan 
Catholic School ensures a caring and safe environment for 
your children, all while staying committed to the use of 
advanced technology in the classroom. Our staff would be 
happy to answer any questions you might have about 
enrolment and our school.  To register the following original 
documentation will be required: 

• Birth Certificate 

• Baptismal Certificate 

• Taxation Information 

• Proof of Residency (eg. current utility bill, property tax bill, phone 
bill, agreement of purchase) 

• Immunization record 

• Relevant custody documents 

• Relevant medical documents 

 For more information and to access to the pre-registration 
online process: http://www.alcdsb.on.ca  or  
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos/Pages/default.aspx#/= 

Check us out:   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mK2vvTQYNu

Y&t=3s  
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Principal:   Lisa Bickerstaffe   St. Paul the Apostle Parish Priest: Father Sebastian Amato 
Secretary: Kathleen Logan   Superintendent: Carey Smith-Dewey 

                     The Algonquin Lakeshore Catholic School Board 
and the ALCE Foundation’s goal is to help families in our school 
communities needing urgent financial assistance, in times of 
challenge, with unexpected expenses such as eye glasses, 
medical supplies, food, clothing and transportation.  Families 
requiring urgent assistance are asked to contact their school 
Principal. 

Happy Retirement  
Mr. Lollar 

On behalf of the students and staff I extend 
warm wishes to Mr. Lollar on his upcoming 
retirement.  He has touched the lives of 
many students, staff and families over his 
26 years of service to AOS.  It is difficult to 
express in simple words the extent of our 
gratitude for his countless contributions to 
the social and spiritual life of the Archbishop 
O’Sullivan Catholic School community. 

 

                     As we continue to plan for next year it is important to 
know the number of students who will be attending Archbishop 
O’Sullivan for the 2021 – 2022 school year. The number of staff we 
are allotted is based on the number of students enrolled in the 
school.  If you are moving and/or your child(ren) will not be 
attending AOS in the fall of 2021please email the office as soon as 
possible flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca  .  Thank you for your 
communication in this matter.   

 

Congratulations to Grade 8 student James 
Webb who is our 2021 Beacon of Hope 
recipient. This award is presented to one 
student from each school in the Algonquin 
and Lakeshore Catholic District School 
Board who consistently gives witness to 
the Catholic virtues through service to their 
school and wider community, 
characterized by dedication, integrity and 
gentle spirit.             
 

2021 Beacon of Hope Award: James Webb 

 

2021-2022 School Year Information  

http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mK2vvTQYNuY&t=3s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mK2vvTQYNuY&t=3s
mailto:flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos
mailto:flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca


                                                                 

 

                                     

                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                          
 

                     
  
     
  
 
                    

 
 
 

                                                                                                   
 

                                                                    
 

 
                                                                             

 
                                                                                                                                             
  
  

                                          
                  
      
   
   
  
 
 

                                                                                                          

Our next Catholic School Council virtual Microsoft Teams 
Meeting scheduled for Wednesday, May 19th at 6:30 pm.  All 
are welcome.  ☺   If you are not currently on the Catholic 
School Council contact list and would like to attend, please 
email the school and we will send you the Microsoft Teams link 
for our virtual meeting.  

 

Safe Arrival Reporting System  

Safe Arrivals Program – Report 
your Child’s Absence 
Archbishop O’Sullivan 
Catholic School has launched 
the Safe Arrivals Program in 
early December which allows 
parents/guardians to report their 
child’s absence in a new, more 
convenient way. 
Using the SafeArrivals Program, 
parents/guardians will be able to 
report daily absences (such as 
an illness, medical appointment, 
etc.) and even schedule 
upcoming absences in one of 
three ways: 
• SchoolMessenger mobile app 
• SchoolMessenger website 
• Calling toll-free 1-844-445-
4505 
Please note that all student 
absences or late arrivals will 
need to be communicated via 
the new system after our launch 
date. Please refer to our 
school website for further 
information about using the 
SafeArrival Absence 
Reporting System.                      

Archbishop O’Sullivan’s school web page is a great way                                   
of keeping current and up-to-date with what is going on at our 
school. School email:  flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca      
Web site: www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos 
Follow us on Twitter  @alcdsb_abos   
 
                                                                          

 

This Gaming Centre supports various school 
community initiatives:  
· Portion of cost of Agendas 
· Outdoor and Physical Education equipment 
· Classroom enhancements, allotment for extra 
classroom resources 
· Lollar Rink support 
· New technology (laptops, /iPads, etc.) 
· Support of our outdoor education centre 
· End of year activities and so much more 

Follow them on Twitter at @playYGK 

 
                 

 

Support our School Council 
fundraiser with Play! Gaming 
and Entertainment  

YMCA of Kingston Before/After School Care 
We offer both an Extended Day (Kindergarten) and a 
School-Aged program.  The hours are: 7:30 - 9:00 a.m. 
and 3:20 - 5:30 p.m. The contact is  
April Kilpatrick, Supervisor   613-546-2647  x 237 

april.kirkpatrick@eo.ymca.ca  

 

mailto:flhpabos@alcdsb.on.ca
http://www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/abos
mailto:april.kirkpatrick@eo.ymca.ca


 

                                                                       

 
 

  

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Education Week Mental Health Week 
 Monday: Preparing the Earth ~  Emotional  
Tuesday: Sowing Seeds of Gratitude ~  Social 
 Wednesday: Cultivating Relationships  ~ Spiritual 
 Thursday: Harvesting New Fruit  ~ Physical 
 Friday: Marvelling in Wonder ~ Cognitive 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  


